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Containment reaches 100% on Dixon Fire 
 
DAYS CREEK, Ore. – By meeting the mop up standard set by local agencies, the Oregon Department of 
Forestry Incident Management Team 2 (ODF IMT 2) will transfer command of the Dixon Fire to a local 
Type 4 organization. The local Type 4 organization, led by Incident Commander Tray Babikoff, is 
comprised of local resources from the Umpqua National Forest and Douglas Forest Protective 
Association.  
 
The Dixon fire has reached 100% containment.  “This positive outcome is due to partnerships. The fire 
burned across a checkerboard of private and government ownerships,  says Matt Howard, Incident 
Commander of ODF IMT 2. “Everybody was in lockstep to bring together the right resources and support 
effective decision-making.” 
 
The Dixon Fire Facebook page will no longer post updates or additional information. You may follow the 
@Umpqua National Forest and @DouglasForestProtectiveAssociation for future updates The Dixon Fire 
Information phone and email services will no longer be staffed, and the Dixon InciWeb site is now 
inactive. 
 
Road Update: The Tiller Trail Highway is open. Take precaution as firefighters continue to work in the 
area and rolling debris and other post-fire hazards remain along the Tiller Trail Highway. 
  
Evacuation levels: No evacuation levels are in place. 
 

Public Use Restrictions: 
Douglas Forest Protective Association fire restrictions are set to MODERATE and LEVEL 2. Restrictions on 
open burning remain in effect.  
 

Public use restrictions for the Umpqua National Forest are at Very High and Level 3.   
 
Fire Prevention: Know Before You Go - It Only Takes One Spark. Public and industrial restrictions are in 
place to help prevent wildfires:  
• Umpqua National Forest:  https://www.fs.usda.gov/main/umpqua/fire  
• Oregon Department of Forestry: https://www.oregon.gov/odf/fire/pages/restrictions.aspx  
• Douglas Forest Protective Association: https://www.dfpa.net/public-fire-restrictions  
  
Forest Closures: are under review with the Dixon Fire reaching 100% containment. For the latest closure 
information visit https://www.fs.usda.gov/alerts/umpqua/alerts-notices 
 
Infrastructure Update: Power has been restored to area residents by Pacific Power. For questions, 
please contact the Pacific Power Customer Service team at 1-888-221-7070.  
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